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Peking Law School 

December 1 7, 1999 

Professor R .ST. J. Macdonald 
Dalhousie Law School 
Halifax, Canada B3H 4H9 

Dear Professor Macdonald: 

I do apologize for the delay in replying to your two letters. In the past month I was 
occupied by three conferences outside Beijing. 
It is a great pleasure for me to participate the project which you are organizing for a 
booklet of essays in honor of Professor Wang. I will be pleased to write on "Professor 
Wang Tieya and the International Law Institute of Peking University" according to 
your suggestions. I will finish this essay and send it to you before early September 
next year. 
The new century is coming soon. I would like to express, by this opportunity, my best 
wishes to you. 
With good regards, I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 

Professor and Director 
International Law Institute 
Peking University 

:Jm:lil:: ~l:~::k"¥'¥!"¥'tt ll!il ~fa; l00871 ~ijli/Tel: 86-10-6275.1694 f/j J'i/Fax: 86- 10-6275.6542 
Address: Law School Building, Peking University, Beijing, P.R.China 



DALHOUSIE LAW SCHOOL 
Halifax, Canada B3H 4H9 Tel 902 . 494 . 3495 Fax 902 . 494 . 1316 

Professor Rao Geping 
Director 
International Law Institute 
Law School Building 
Peking University 
Beijing 
China 100137 

My dear Friend, 

November 24, 1999 

Further to my letter of November 2, 1999, I am writing to ask if 
you could find it convenient to write on "Professor Wang Tieya and the 
International Law Institute of Peking University"? That is the subject 
Professor Wang himself has suggested for you and it would certainly 
suit my plans very nicely. 

With good wishes, I remain, 

RSJM/sb 

Yours sincerely, 

R. St. J. Macdonald, o.c., Q.C., LL.D. 
Professor 
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, . DALHOUSIE LAW SCHOOL 
Halifax, Canada B3H 4H9 Tel 902 . 494 . 3495 Fax 902 . 494 . 1316 

Professor Rao Geping 
Director 
International Law Institute 
Law School Building 
Peking University 
Beijing 
China 10087 

My dear Friend and Colleague, 

November 2, 1999 

It was a great pleasure to have been with you for a few days in 
Rotterdam last February and to have had the opportunity to exchange 
views on the many matters in which we have a common interest. I only 
wish our time together had been longer. Hopefully, there will be other 
occasions on which we can meet in the near future. 

I am writing today to let you know that I have begun to organize a 
booklet of essays by friends and cooleagues in honour of Professor Wang 
and that I would like you to regard this letter as a cordial invitation 
to participate. 

The essays in question will be more personal and nostalgic than 
heavily academic as they were in the Festscrift presented to Professor 
Wang in 1994. The idea is to do something more informal, in the domain 
of history and culture. 

I am wondering, my dear friend, if I could not persuade you to do 
15-20 pages, double-spaced, on the history and background of the 
Institute, the contribution Professor Wang made to the Institute over 
the years, his standing in the university and in the professional 
community. You could also say something about when and where you first 
met Professor .Wang and your long association with him. These are only 
suggestions of course, and you can write the essay any way you like. 
The important thing is that you be in this book. 

I would need a manuscript by September 10, 2000, which gives you 
eleven months preparation time. Hopefully the volume can be presented 
at the end of the year 2000. 

continued ••. 
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Halifax, Canada B3H 4H9 Tel 902 . 494 . 3495 Fax 902 . 494 . 1316 

Professor Rao Geping November 2, 1999 
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In view of your official position and your friendship with 
Professor Wang 1 believe the book in question would be sadly incomplete 
without you. Do send me a note to say you will participate. 

With good wishes from Canada, I remain, 

RSJM/sb 

Yours sincerely, 

R. St. J. Macdonald, o.c., Q.C., LL.D. 
Professor 

P. S. I am hoping to have short essays on the Law Department, the 
Chinese Society of International Law, and the Chinese Year Book 
of International Law. I will send you a provisional Table of 
Contents within the next three to four weeks. 



DALHOUSIE LAW SCHOOL 
Halifax, Canada B3H 4H9 Tel 902 . 494 . 3495 Fax 902 . 494 . 1316 

Professor Song Ying 
School of Law 
Centre for Europea.11 Studies 
Room 5407, Law Building 
Peking University 
Beijing 10081 
People's Republic of China 

Dear Professor Song Ying, 

January 22, 2002 

This is merely a note to let you know that I have asked my publisher, Kluwer Law 
in The Hague, to send you a copy of the 1994 book of essays in honour of Professor 
Wang. Unfortunately, this book was not as widely distributed in Beijing as I think it 
should have been. As you are a leading scholar of international law in China and a 
distinguished pupil of Professor Wang's, I thought it only appropriate that you should 
have a copy of the book in his honour. It will probably be a month or two before the 
volume arrives on your desk. 

On a different but related matter, I think it is safe to say that the small collection in 
honour of Professor \Vang, to which you contributed so beautifully, will be ready at the 
end of February. I am not sure how we can arrange distribution in view of the fact that 
Professor Wang is in hospital, and it may be that I should ask your Dean to assist us in 
this regard. 

\Vith cordial good wishes, I remain, 

RSJM/sb 

Yours sincerely, 

R. St. J. Macdonald, C.C., Q.C., LL.D. 
Professor 



Professor Song Ying 
School of Law 
Centre for European Studies 
Room 5407, Law Building 
Peking University 
Beijing 10081 
People's Republic of China 

Dear Professor Song Ying, 

July 26, 2002 

Last June I instructed my publisher in The Hague, Kluwer Law International, to send you a 
complementary copy of the big book of essays in honour of Wang Tieya. I thought you would like 
to have this book at hand for easy reference. 

The publisher informed me that the book was indeed forwarded to you but neither he nor I 
received an acknowledgement of its receipt. 

Against the possibility that something went wrong in the post, I would like to know if in fact 
you did receive the volume in question. I know you were out of Beijing at the time but the book 
should have been on you desk when you returned. 

With good wishes, I remain, 

RSJM/sb 

Yours faithfully, 

R. St. J. Macdonald, C.C., Q.C., LL.D. 
Professor 



I 

I 
I 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

M E M O R A N D U M 

November 8, 1983 

Prof. R. St.J. Macdonald, Douglas Johnston & 
Dean Charles 

Bruce Archibald 

Canada-P.R.C. law Faculty Exchange 

Please find enclosed a copy of a report on the meeting 
held in New York between the Canadian law School/1.D.R.C. 
Delegation and the Chinese Delegation concerning the above 
noted matter. 

On this one I guess we really ought to just wait. 
In the meantime, however, it would be interesting to know what 
Professor Wang Ti Ya is thinking on the Dalhousie proposa 1. 

BPA/glm 

enc. 



A Report of the Meeting Held 
at the School for International 
Studies of Columbia Universtty 
between the Canadian Delegation 

and the Chinese Delegation on 
Wednesday, 26th October, 1983. 

1. Those present were: 

Canadian Delegation 
(i) Nr. Robert Robertson (I.D.R.C.) 
(ii) Professor M. L. Marasinghe (Windsor) 
(iii) Professor J.D. Archambault (Ottawa-Civil Law) 

Chinese Delegation 
(i) Mr. Hang Fusun (Head of the Bureau of Foreign Affairs 

- Ministry of Education) 
(ii) Professor Yun Guang (First Vice-President, China University 

of Political Science and Law, Beijing) 
(iii) Professor Xu Yimin (East-China Institute of Political Science 

on Law, Shanghai) 
(iv) Professor Zhang GuoHua (Dean, Faculty of Law, University of 

Beijing) 
(v) Professor Gao Hing Xuan (Dean, Faculty of Law, People's 

University, Beijing) 

Columbia University 
Mrs. Judith Ogden Bullitt (Centre for Chinese Studies) 

· 2. Sunnary 

2.1 The Canadian Delegation presented a meCTorandum prepared by 
Professor M. L. Harasinghe which contained a proposal from the 
participating Canadian Law Schools. This Report contained the seven 
levels of exchange agreed upon at the Windsor meeting of September 
30th, 1983 and pa.rticular aspects of co-operation obtained from 
personal and telephone interviews with the law Deans of participating 
Canadian Law Schools. 

2.2 Hr. Robert Robertson made an oral presentation to the 
Chinese delegation in which he stated the I.D.R.C. position. In 
his view, the I.D.R.C. is unable to act upon the Canadian proposal . 
mentioned in paragraph 2.1 unless a specific request is received 
from the Chinese side. Mr. Robertson therefore emphasised that the 
proposed programme cannot evolve any further until the I.D.R.C. has 
heard from the Chinese side. 
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2. 3 Mr. l-lang Fusun, speaking after consultations with his 
delegation declared that the proposal appears to~ very large measure 
in line with their present needs and that he is confident that a 
"positive and more detailed response will be going out from [his] 
department as soon as possible". This should be after he and his 
delegation had a chance to consult with others in the P.R.C. The 
Chinese delegation was leaving for Beijing on Thursday 27th October, 
1983. 

2.4 During the course of the meeting Mr. Wang informed the 
Canadian side that he intends leaving the Canadian Legal Academic 
Exchange Programme to evolve either with the P.R.C. Law Schools 
that are now within the present American agreement, outside it or 
a combination of the two groups. This kind of flexibility was 
sought during the meeting in Beijing between May 5th-7th, 1983 by 
the Canadian Observer (Prof. Harasinghe) and was agreed to by 
Mr. Wang. The Canadian Law Schools therefore could now work out 
their own exchange programme unfettered by any aspects of the 
American agreement subject to the response mentioned in paragraph 
2.3. 

2.5 In the light of the foregoing it will be necessary to 
postpone the meeting fixed for Friday, November 18th, 1983 until 
the response from the P.R.C. is received. 

31st October, 1983 M. L. Harasinghe -----· 
Professor 
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Feb. 9, 19 87 . 

Professor Bruce Archibald 

Professor R. St. J. Macdonald 

China 

Dear Bruce: 

As I expect to be out of town for the next month, I thought 
that it would be very helpful indeed if you could take over the 
arrangements for Mr. Liu. I do not know what we have to do about 
the language requirement, but I expect that we will have to do 
something. 

I know that you have been speaking with Christine and that 
you have written directly to Mr. Liu, and I am wondering if 
you should not, if necessary, telephone or telex to GaolonB, 
who seems to be the contact point in Peking. Making all these 
arrangements ·;fo-r ,, ·the Chine se students is not easy , as you know, 
but I do be lieve that the effort is worth making and that we 
should keep at it, so to speak. 

There is also the question of your own vis it to China, 
which has been r a ised once again by the Vice President of the 
University. 

All the best, 

Yours sincerely, 

RSJM/jmw 



Professor R. St. J. Macdonald, C.C., Q.C., LL.D. 

Dalhousie Law School 

Halifax 

Canada B3H 4H9 

Dear Professor Macdonald, 

August 21, 2002 

Thank you for your letters of February 27 and July 26, which I 

received only recently after my colleague who took care of my mail 

returned from her vocation. I am sorry for the delay in replying them. 

Thank you also for sending me the book and the offprint of my 

article. I am so touched and happy to see the publication of the articles 

dedicated to Prof. Wang. Thank you very much for making it possible 

for me to contribute my part to the book. I just hope that my pmi has 

reached the level. Professor Wang and Mrs. Wang are very pleased to 

see the publication. 

Thank you very much again. 

With good wishes, I remain, 



Mr. Henry R. Zheng 
Gra ham & Hames 
One Mari t ime Pl aza 
Third Floor 

FeLruary 9, 1 987 . 

San Fransisco, California 94111 
U. S .A. 

Dear Mr . Zheng: 

As I expect t o be i n Europe for the next four weeks, 
I t hought t h at I should send you just a line t o say that 
I will be in touch on my return at t he enc of .March . 
Professor Wang will be in Cana da in mid J une and he will 
be pass i ng through San Francisco , wher e I am sure you wil l 
wa nt to see him . 

Your articles a re outstanding , if I may say so. 

All the best, 

RSJM/jmw 

Yours sincerely, 

R. St. J. Macdonald, O.C., Q.C . 
Professor 



GRAHAM & JAMES 

OTHER O FFICES ONE MARITIME PLAZA 

THIRD FLOOR 

TELEX 

LOS ANGELES . CA 
LONG BEACH . CA 
NEWPORT BEACH . CA 
PALO ALTO , CA 

SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94111 

W . U . 3 4 0 143 C HA L GRAY SFO 

M . C . I. 6 7 565 GJ SFO 

FACSIMILE 

GI/Ir (415 ) 391-5906 

Gir / 11[ (415 ) 391-2493 

NEW YORK , NY 
WASHINGTON . DC 
RALEIGH . NC 
SINGAPORE 

TELEPHONE (415 ) 954-0200 

HONG KONG 
CABLE 

MILAN C HA L G RAY, S A N FRANCIS C O , CA 

AFFILIATED OFFI C E 

K UWAIT December 21, 1986 WRITER 'S DIRECT DIAL NUMBER 

R. St. J. Macdonald, Q.C.Q.C. 
Professor 
Dalhousie Law School 
Halifax Canada B3H 4H9 

Dear Professor Macdonald: 

(415) 954-0309 

I am sorry that I am unable to complete the manus-
cript for publication by the end of this year as I indicated 
to you earlier. The dissertation is one of my earlier 
works. When I recently tried to revise it, I felt I needed 
to rewrite almost every sentence to make it look good. The 
amount of work involved is far beyond what I estimated in 
the first place. 

I am now still revising this dissertation. But I 
began to feel convinced that it is not a well-written piece. 
It may be to the best interest of both the publisher and me 
not to have it published. However, I am also more than 
willing to continue to revise and improve i t and make it 
available for publication if the publisher indeed likes this 
piece and considers my early proposal as a commitment. I 
hope I could have your advice on this matter. 

I would like to express my appreciation once more 
for all you have done for me in connection with the proposed 
publication of my dissertation. 

Sincerely, 

HZ:dr 
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GRAHAM & JAM ES 
OTHER OFFICES ONE MARITIME PLAZA 

THIRD FLOOR 

TELEX 
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NEWPORT BEACH. CA 
PALO ALTO. CA 
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W. U. 340143 CHALGRAY SFO 

M.C.1 ,67565 G.J SF"O 

NEW YORK. NY 
WASHINGTON. DC 
RALEIGH. NC 
SINGAPORE 

TELEPHONE (415) 954-0200 
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GI/TI (415) 391-5906 
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HONG KONG CABLE 

MILAN August 1, 1986 CHALGRAY, SAN FRANCISCO , CA 

AFFILIATED OFFICE 

KUWAIT WRITER'S DIRECT DIAL NUMBER 

Professor R. St. J. Macdonald, o.c., Q.C. 
Dalhousie Law School 
Halifax, Canada B3H 4H9 

Dear Professor Macdonald: 

(415) 954-0309 

Thank you for your letter of June 6, 1986. I just 
got news from Professor Wang that you were awarded an Honorary 
Professorship from Peking University. Please accept my 
congratulations. 

I am now closely following the Multifibre 
Arrangement negotiations and I assure you that my completed 
manuscript will be available for review by the publisher by 
the end of this year. I appreciate your concern over the 
originality of my works due to my similar publications in 
legal periodicals. However, most of the matters discussed in 
my law review articles are those concerning the current 
Multifibre Arrangement which will be soon outdated. The final 
text to be prepared and be presented for publication will be 
unlikely to include these parts. 

I appreciate very much your valuable time and 
assistance in facilitating this arrangement. I should be very 
grateful if I could b e advised as to the further detail and 
progress of this arrangement when the pertinent information is 
available. 

With best regards. 

Sincerely, 

/ /f /-;) ~/)) ' /;_,. v 1 ( 

Henry R. Zheng 
HRZ :sw 
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Peking University Law Department 

Peking University 

Beijing, China 

Telephone, 282471-3872, 3349 

Telex, 22239 PKUNI CN 

November 28, 1986 

Professor R.St.J. Macdonald 
Dalhousi e Law School 
Halifax 
Canada B3H 4H9 

Dear General Commander: 

I've received your letter of Nov. 6, 1986. l guess t ha t 
you may not have received my letter of Uccobe r 10, 1986, 
which would bring you a lot of information. 

I would like to thank you again for your kindne ss to let 
me know that Dalhousie University ha s made f unding availa-
ble for my visit to Halifax during the Autumn of 1987 . 
I heard t his news wit h great pleasure. But, l have to 
tell you that I am already appointed Vice-President of 
Peking University and in charge of foreign afairs of the 
whole University. For the change of working position,maybe 
I canno t gee chance to leave my work here to go to Halifax 
during the Autumn of 1987 . So that it is difficult for 
me co make it sure whether o r not l shall go to Halifax 
next: year. 

About the book on the Chines e Legal System, I ag r eed on 
your opinion . [ will be very g lad to give the necessary 
suppor t and encouragement to this project.When Ms. Mai 
comes back China, I shall di s cus s the matter with her. 

[ am eager to r e ad your great article on "The Canadian 
Legal System". When you finish it, sen d it to me, please . 
Then I shall find someone, who Ls excellent in English 
and also in CKinese, to trans lat e the article i nt o Ch inese , 
and t h en I will manage to le t it published in our Law 
Journals. 

! 
I . . 
fo::: 
i 

I 
t 
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t .: 
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Peking University 

Beijing, Chin a 

Pag e 2 

Peking University Law Department 

Telephone, 282471-3872, 3349 

Telex, 22239 PKUNI CN 

It ls a great pleasure to ipform you that my Law School 
warmly welcome a Dalhousie Professor to come to Bei da 
to give lectures for a month in 1987. Would you mind 
informing us as soon as possible t h e professor's name 
and his/ her background a nd the exact date when he/she 
would like to come next year ? We shall make reservation 
of an apartment for him/her a t t h e time wh en it will be 
finally decided . 

By the way, I would like to introduce Mr. LIU YONG to you 
again . We plan t o send him /: to study for degre e s in your 
Law School in 1987. Mr. LI D is a very ta lented young 
lecturer . His specialities are Chinese Criminal Law, 
comparative cr imi nology, international criminal la w and 
int e rnat ional law . He will a pply for the s ummer program 
of Prof . Bo rgesJ~promis ed to take care of t his thi ng . I 
think it had better to let Mr . LIU con tinue his stud y in 
Dalhousie. If you have difficulties to make arrangement 
for hi m, pleas e let us know as soon as possible. 

About the new libr ary , we ar e trying to g et financial 
suppor t fro m the U.S. and H. K. In my opinion , your sug-
gestion to give your support is appriciatab l e. Thank you 
for your great e fforts. 1f we need you r further help , 
we would bri n g you some trouble. 

Law School ha s authurized Mr. Wa ng Chenguang in charg e of 
for e i gn affai rs. [f you want to ge t som e information, 
you also can get in touch wi t h him . 

l 

I 
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Peking Universi1y 

Bei jing, Ch ina 

Page 3 

Peking University Law Department 

Te lephone, 282471-3872 , 334 9 

Telex, 22239 PKU N! CN 

I hop e that we s hall promote the coopera tion and mutual 
relationship not only between our t wo law schools but 
also between our two universities. I am looking forward 
to hearing from you sooner . 

Bringing my be st regards to your sister please. 

Yours sincerel// 

c&w· p Lfa__,__ 
Luo Haoc ai 
Vice President 
Peking University 

.... 

I 
t 



Peking University 
Beijing, China 

:k. 
Peking University Law Department 

November 28, 1986 

Professor R.St.J. Macdonald 
Dalhousie Law School 
Halifax 
Canada B3H 4H9 

Dear General Commander: 

Telephone, 282471-3872 , 3349 
Telex, 22239 PKUNI CN 

I've received your letter of Nov. 6, 1986. I guess that 
you may n ot h ave received my l ecter of Occobe r 10, 1986, 
which would bring you a lot of information. 

I would like to thank you again for your kindness to let 
me know that Dalhousie University has made funding availa-
ble for my visit to Halifax during the Autumn of 1987. 
I heard this news with great pleasure. But, I have to 
tell you that I am already appointed Vice-President of 
Peking University and in charge of foreign afairs of the 
whole University. For the change of working position,maybe 
I cannot gee chance to leave my work here to go to Halifax 
during the Autumn of 1987. So that it is difficult for 
me to make it sure whether or not I shall go to Halifax 
next year. 

About the book on the Chinese Legal System, I agreed on 
your opinion. I will be very glad to give the necessary 
support and encouragement to this project.When Ms. Mai 
comes back China, I shall discuss the matter with her. 

lam eager to read your great article on "The Canadian 
Legal System''. When you finish it, send it to me, please. 
Then I shall find someone, who is excellent in English 
and also in CKinese, to translate the article into Chinese, 
and then I will manage to let it published in our Law 
Journals. 



Peking University 

Beijing, China 

Page 2 
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Peking University Law Department 

Telephone, 282471-3872, 3349 

Telex , 22239 PKUNI CN 

It is a great pleasure to inform you that my Law School 
warmly welcome a Dalhousie Professor to come to Beida 
to give lectures for a month in 1987. Would you mind 
informing us as soon as possible the professor's name 
and his/ her background and the exact date when he/she 
would like to come next year? We sh~ll make reservation 
of an apartment for him/her at the cime when it will be 
finally decided. 

By the way, I would like to introduce Mr. LIU YONG to you 
again. We plan to send him to study for degrees in your 
Law School in 1987. Mr. LIU is a very talented young 
lecturer. His specialities are Chinese Criminal Law, 
comparative criminology, international criminal law and 
international law. He will apply for the summer program 
of Prof. Borgesi~promised to take care of this thing. I 
think it had better to let Mr. LIU continue his study in 
Dalhousie. If you have difficulties to make arrangement 
for him, please let us know as soon as possible. 

About the new library, we are trying to get financial 
support from the U.S. and H.K. In my opinion, your sug-
gestion to give your support is appriciatable. Thank you 
for your great efforts. If we need your further help, 
we would bring you some trouble. 

Law School has authurized Mr. Wang Chenguang in charge of 
foreign affairs. [f you wan t to get some information, 
you also can get in touch with him. 



Peking University 
Beijing, China 

Page 3 
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Peking University Law Department 

Telephone, 282471 - 3872 , 334 9 

Telex , 22239 PKUNI CN 

I hope that we shall promote the cooperation and mutual 
relationship not only between our two law schools but 
also between our two universities. I am looking forward 
to hearing from you sooner. 

Bringing my best regards to your s i ster please. 

Yours sincerely / 

Luo Haocai 
Vice President 
Peking University 



Prof. R.St.J.Macdonald 
Dalhousie Law School 
Halifax 
Canada B3H 4H9 

Dear Chief Commander: 

Law Faculty 
Peking University 
Beijing, China 

October 10, 1986 

( am very sorry that I could not answer your 
letter earlier, because I went to Australia, Singapore 
and Hong Kong for about two months and came back at 
the end of the September. After that I have been ill. 

Anyway, now I would like to write you the letter 
and thank for your letters. I think it is a great 
pleasure to know that Dalhousie University has made 
funding available for my visit to Halifax during the 
autumn of 1987. Your suggestion about visit i ng date 
is also very much appreciated. If there are not 
other special things what I have to deal with at that 
time, I will be very glad to go to visit Halifax. 

About writing a book in English on the Chinese 
Legal System, Deans of our Law School mainly agreed 
on your opinion. We want to discuss the details on 
this matter when Miss Mai come back China. Then I 
shall certainly inform you about the result. 

My Law School hopes that we can continue our 
exchange program. It is very pleased to tell you 
that we are warmly welcome a faculty of yours to come 
to Beijing for a short-time visit and teaching in 
1987. Please let us know as soon as possible who 
will come next year, so that we can make the further 
arrangement. 

~AIH1%: 3 s o 1 
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Page 2 

Prof. R.St.J. Macdonald 
Dalhousie Law School 
Halifax 

Some-one said that China will not send students 
to go abroad to study for degrees . . I want tci ·expla,in 
to you that it is a misunderstanding. The situation 
does not go like that. My Law School is willing to 
send students or young faculties abroad to study for 
Master Degrees. If they can get chances to study for 
Doctor Degrees, that sounds better . 

[ would like co inform you that we plan to send 
Mr. LIU YONG to your Law School to study for degree in 
1987. He .is a very talented young lecturer. We shall 
tell you more ·abbut Mr. LIU in the near future. 

As you know, we are continuing the Chinese Law 
Program. The classes are going on quite well. The 
only pity thing is the students of the program not 
quite many. I think we can do better at next time~ 
Mr. Liu Gaolong is in charge of the concrete wo~k; ' 

As concerns other maters of our Law School, I 
shall give you an account of what happened later. 

Thanks for your kindness again. I am looking 
forward to your letter. 

Sincerely yours, 

Luo Haocai ' 
Vice Dean 
Professor of Law 

.) 
J 
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University of Toronto 

J. Robert S. Prichard , 
President 

By Facsimile: 0l 1-86-1-256-4095 

Professor Rao Geping 
Institute of International Law 
Peking University 
Beijing 
People's Republic of China 

Dear Professor Geping: 

June 21, 1993 

I have recently learned that a major celebration will be held in 
Beijing on Saturday, June 26 next, to mark the 80th birthday of Professor Wang 
Tieya, and I am writing to ask that you convey my congratulations and good 
wishes to Professor and Mrs. Wang on that happy occasion . 

Along with my colleagues in the Faculty of Law, the Department of 
Political Science and the Department of History, I too am aware of Professor 
Wang's stature in the community of specialists on international law and relations, 
and of the outstanding contribution that he has made over a period of fifty years 
and more, not only to his subject in China, but to the strengthening of · links 
between professionals in China and in the western world. 

We had the pleasure of receiving Professor Wang at the University 
of Toronto a little over a year ago. Regrettably, I was unable personally to attend 
his lecture to the International Law Club, but I was informed of the high quality 
and great contemporary interest of his remarks. His observations made a deep 
impression on the members of our staff and student body. 

The University of Toronto has a long-standing and special interest in 
China and in Peking University. We count ourselves fortunate in having your 
own distinguished President as a graduate of our Chemistry Department. We look 
forward to developing our contacts in the years ahead . 

Simcoe Hall 27 King 's College Circle Toronto Canada M5S 1A 1 Telephone 416 / 978-2121 Fax 416 / 971 -1360 
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I am delighted to join with you and your colleagues at Peking 
University in paying tribute to one of your country ' s · great figures in the field of 
public law in general and international law in particular. 

With good wishes from Toronto, I remain, 

Warm regards, 

~-
J. Robert S. Prichard 

/ti 
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